New Eagle Borough met on Tuesday, June 6, 2018 at 7:00 pm in the Council Chambers, Municipal Building 157 Main Street, New Eagle, Pennsylvania.

The meeting was called to order by J. Fine, the Pledge Allegiance was recited, roll call was taken by Administrator Kimberly Koontz.

Present: J. Fine, S. Bobnar, A. Casebar, B. Williams

Absent: J. Schmid

Others Present: Mayor C. Fine, Solicitor T. Berggren, Engineer B. Churilla

There being a quorum present, the meeting was declared in order.

Resident Charlie Wydant volunteered his time to repair Veteran's Banners. He also would like to see something done about the bottom of Memorial Ave where is meets Main Street. He is concerned with damage done to vehicles caused by the slope of the road. J. Fine advised him that is a PennDot road. S. Bobnar suggested that we get in contact with Senator Camera Bartolotta to inquire if something could be done.

Resident Mary Meyers would like to see the curb along Lincoln be repaired permanently due to the water runoff into her yard. Public Works Department did repair it the cold patch in the spring.

Resident Adrianne Troiani spoke regarding her termite infestation in her home. She had Terminex evaluate it and they found that the property at 426 4<sup>th</sup> Ave was causing her problem with the termites. Borough Secretary Kimberly Koontz informed her that Building Code Officer Jarrod D'Amico was in the process of having the property demolished by the property owner Chris O'Brien.

Resident Patty Stuart would like to see the weeds on the paper alley behind her house cut down by Public Works, they are pressing on her fence and causing it to collapse. She also would like to see the sewer drains cleaned out by her home. She feels a lot of her flooding issues come from the drains being clogged with debris.

Correspondence from Chris Vaccaro was received regarding the condition of Long Drive in front of the Nanz residence. Solicitor T. Berggren will investigate the past records, he believes this road is not the Boroughs.

Petition from the residents on Maderia Street was presented to Council for approval of a street light to be put in place. A. Casebar made the motion and was seconded by B. Williams. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

Minutes from the May 1, 2018 meeting was presented to Council for approval. Motion was made by B. Williams and seconded by A. Casebar. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

Bills in the amount of \$23,311.01 (Bill list A \$15,120.00, Bill list B \$8,191.01) were presented to Council for approval. Motion was made by A. Casebar and seconded by B. Williams. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

B. Williams reported on the Veteran's Banners, there are volunteers willing to help with the repair and upkeep.

A. Casebar reported on Pubic Works Department. 2 catch basins were rebuilt on 4<sup>th</sup> Ave next to 509 and vacant lot. Catch basin on Spruce was mortared around pipes. Catch basin on Morton and Wood Street, half was rebuilt. 3 catch basins on Long were temporarily fixed until risers come in. 2 catch basins on Morton Street were marked for Pa One Call. Properties that were damaged in the winter with the plow were top soiled and landscaped. The post from the old New Eagle sign at 88/837 were removed and holes were filed in. 12 Veteran Banners were repaired. Two tires were replaced on the skid steer, tar buggy's trailer lights were rewired. On June 3, 2018 all Borough jobs were put on hold due to an emergency issue on Sycamore Street. Collapsed storm water pipe across from 1<sup>st</sup> Ave.

Mayor C. Fine reported that all the New Eagle Signs and lights are up and complete. 18 grass violations were issued, residents have 10 days to cut their grass.

Engineer B. Churilla said KLH received the Dejeet subdivision Plan. After reviewing the plan, KLH contacted the surveyor and notified him that the newly created lot would be sold to the adjacent property owner. Therefore, the submission would be a lot-line revision, rather than a subdivision. Mrs. Dejeet surveyor agreed with the determination and stated that the Plan would be revised and resubmitted. As to date no new plan had been received.

Solicitor T. Berggren reported he is going to research his records regarding Vine Street. He believes the road does not belong to the Borough of New Eagle.

No further business was discussed, motion to adjourn at 7:31 pm was made by A. Casebar and seconded by B. Williams. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

Attest:

Secretary

Council President

Approved